
 

2022 Charity Golf  

HONORARY CONSUL’S SPEECH 

 

His Excellency Privithirajsing Roopun, President of the Republic of 

Mauritius 

Hon Dr Saara Kuugongelwa Amadhila - Prime Minister of the Republic of 

Namibia 

His Excellency Veiccoh Nghiwete, High Commissioner of the Republic of 

Namibia  

Hon Alan Ganoo, Minister of Foreign Affairs, Regional Integration and 

International Trade 

Hon Mahen Seeruttun, Minister of Financial Services and Good 

Governance. 

Ambassador Dillum, Secretary for Foreign Affairs 

High Commissioner of the Republic of South Africa, Dr Manzini 

Special mention to Lady Sarojini Jugnauth 

President of the Mauritius Golf Federation 

Representative of CEDEM 

Distinguished Sponsors, Golfers and Guests 

 

Good afternoon 

We are honoured by the presence of the Prime Minister of the Republic 

of Namibia, Dr Saara Kuungongelwa Amadhila and  High Commissioner 

Nghiwete this afternoon at this charity golf prize giving ceremony in 

favour of CEDEM.  CEDEM is an amazing organisation which provides 

comfort, hope, love and support to these children who have been victims 

of different forms of abuse and neglect. 

To-day’s tournament is a clear demonstration how the wonderful sport of 

golf, can contribute towards improving the quality of life of those in need.  



The proceeds of today’s event will enhance the quality of education, 

nutrition, physical activity and comfort of 30 child beneficiaries in 

residential care of CEDEM. 

I wish to express my heartfelt gratitude to each one of you – sponsors, 

donors, golfers for your support and generosity in bringing joy and 

happiness in the life of these children and also assisting me to progress 

through my charity golf journey.  Let’s continue on building the bond of 

goodness and solidarity through cooperation and together let’s fulfil our 

duty of cherishing every human life and putting a smile on each face. 

Before I end, congratulations to all golfers who took part in the 

tournament today.  You have not only supported me, but more 

importantly the children of CEDEM. 

Thank you for being with us this afternoon.  I wish you Bon Appetit! Enjoy 

your meal and the nice music of the Mauritius Police Pop Group. 
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